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TEACHERS STRIKE ACTION 
Wednesday 29th May 2019 

You will have seen in the media recently that members of the Teachers Union 
have voted to strike on Wednesday 29th May 2019.  The School Board have 

been advised by the PPTA Branch that they will be joining the National 

Teachers Strike. 
  
This means the school will not be running normal classes for the whole 

day and parents are advised to keep their children at home. 
  
For those parents who are unable to keep their children at home on the day of 
the teachers strike, should advise the school (info@heretaunga.school.nz) by 

3pm Monday 27th May 2019, so that alternative supervision arrangements can 

be made with non-teaching staff. 
  
Bruce Hart 
PRINCIPAL 

 

 

TEACHER ONLY DAY 
Learning Conference 

Heretaunga College have a learning conference (teacher only day) on Friday 
31 May.  This means the school will not be running normal classes for the 
whole day and parents are advised to keep their children at home. 
 

 

NEW ATTENDANCE EMAIL ADDRESS 
In addition to the phone line for attendance (939 9370 press 1) there is now an 

email address absences@heretaunga.school.nz 
This email address will be cleared by the Attendance Officer. 

 
 

HOMESTAYS REQUIRED 

We would welcome applications for families willing to host student.  Application 
forms are available from Nadine Te Pohe, Homestay Co-ordinator: 
homestay@heretaunga.school.nz.  A police vetting check will be obtained for 
all who live in the home who are 18yrs+. 
 
 

PARKING AT HERETAUNGA COLLEGE 
Please do not park on the lawn at any time.  If there are no parking spaces 
within the college car parks then please park on the street. 
 
 

FIZZ-FREE SCHOOL 
Heretaunga College is a fizz-free school.  Please remind your son/daughter of 
this rule.  Fizzy drinks will be confiscated from students. 

 
 

2019 ARMOURY MEMBERSHIP 
If students or parents/caregivers are wanting to sign up to the Armoury for 2019 

please get in contact with Mr Max Pearson @ 

pearsonm@heretaunga.school.nz 

It is open to the public before and after school and during the weekends. It is 

$60 for half the year or $110 until the end of Jan 2020. 

IMPORTANT DATES 
28/5 – Fergusson Intermediate Visit 

29/5 – AWD Cross Country 

29/5 – Teachers Strike Action – No school 

today 

31/5 – Teacher Only Day/Learning 

Conference 

3/6 – Queens Birthday Holiday 

4/6 – Board of Trustees Meeting 

5/6 – Year 13 Research Interviews 

6/6 – NCEA Performance Evening 

11/6 – Year 8 Open Evening 

12/6 – Big Sing 

21/6 – Careers Expo, Wellington 

24/6–28/6 – International Week 

24/6 – Yr 9 Ignite Leaders 

26/6 – Upper Hutt / Heretaunga Sports 

Exchange 

27/6 – Subject Parent/Teacher Evening 

2/7 – Yr 10 Sports Day 

2/7 – Board of Trustees Meeting 

3/7 – AWD Ten Pin Tournament 

4/7 – CSW Individual Swim Champs 

4/7 – Yr 12 Victoria University Open Day 

5/7 – HC Day 

5/7 – Last Day of Term 

6/7 – Senior Ball 

 

 

 

TERM DATES: 

Term One: 

Friday 7 February – Friday 12 April 

Term Two: 

Monday 29 April – Friday 5 July 

Term Three: 

Monday 22 July – Friday 27 September 

Term Four:  

Monday 14 October – Friday 6 

December 
 

 

 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

Meet on the first Tuesday of each month 

at 6.30pm in the board room.  All 

welcome to attend. 
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CALCULATORS 
Does your son/daughter have a calculator that they can bring to school every day?  If not, then they can obtain a 

Sharp EL-531 WH scientific calculator through the College for the low price of $18.  And we engrave the calculator 

with the name of your son/daughter for free!  We are also selling Casio Graphics calculators for $98! (both the 

cheapest prices around!) To get these essential pieces of technology, get your son/daughter to pay and order at the 

student office. 

 

 

LOST PROPERTY 
Has your son/daughter lost something? 

Have they checked everywhere?  Maybe not! 

The office currently has many items of un-named lost property that we would like to return to its owner.  Please have 

your son/daughter check with us to see if we have their lost item.  Parents/caregivers are also welcome to ask for 

these items. 

 

 

2018 PANUI 
We have 14 copies available for sale at $20.00 each.  These will be sold on a first in first served basis.  Please see 

the front office. 

 

 

DO YOU NEED A DOUBLE BED? 
Ibis Hotel, Wellington are changing their beds and are offering our community the opportunity to purchase a double 

bed (mattress and base) for $40.  You will need to be able to pick the bed up on Monday 3 June or Tuesday 4 June 

from the Ibis Hotel, Wellington. 

 

To register your interest please email a.tuia@xtra.co.nz or call Alex Tuia on 021 023 99481. 

 

mailto:a.tuia@xtra.co.nz
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ENTERTAINMENT BOOK FUNDRAISER 
Heretaunga College is fundraising again!  Entertainment books are available online or 

from the main office.  They are $65 with thousands of valuable 2-for-1 and up to 50% 

offers at many of the best restaurants, arts, hotels, travel, shopping and much, much 

more.  

To order your Digital Membership or Book online visit:  www.entbook.co.nz/105b359 

20% from every membership sold contributes to supporting our fundraising. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BREAKFAST CLUB FOR STUDENTS 
Building on the foundations of previous years, every Wednesday before school a team of Year 12’s & 13’s have been 
serving free breakfast to any and all students who come along to the cafe. Preparation is done after school on 
Tuesdays, when toasted sandwiches and buns are prepared for toasting in the morning. Other items on the menu 
include Weetbix, milk, hot chocolate, and occasionally fruits & other appetising treats. Run by the Student Board 
Representative and his team - Breakfast Club has proven to be quite a hit, with our food running out well before the 
start of school almost every Wednesday morning so far. 

 

 

HUTTFEST 2019 

5 July 2019 
 
On the last day of Term 2, students and spectators will pack out Walter 
Nash Stadium for the annual Hutt Fest event where secondary school 
students from seven colleges showcase their cultural talent. 
Hutt Fest has become an annual highlight which all students in the Hutt 
Valley look forward to taking part in and an opportunity for the Hutt Valley 
community to come together and celebrate as one. 

This event will be held on the 
5th of July.   

 

Tickets are available from the 
Heretaunga College office 
from Monday 27 May – 25 
June.   

 

 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 
In May Emma McNaughten received a Creative Excellence Award from Yoobee School of 

Design. These awards are given in recognition for the top performing students from their 
holiday programmes. Emma attended the Digital Painting Course. Well done Emma! We are 
proud of you. 

 
 

 

http://www.entbook.co.nz/105b359
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Congratulations to Holly Williams. Out of over 150 applicants from across the country, Holly 

is one of 40 students that has been accepted into the Innovative Young Minds (IYM) 
programme.  
 
The Innovative Young Minds (IYM) programme is a week-long residential programme for 
female Year 11 and Year 12 students that runs during the July school holidays. The programme 
is designed to encourage young women to explore science, technology, engineering, 
mathematics and high-tech manufacturing – fields known as the STEMM sector.    
 
The selection process was very competitive. Being selected means that Holly will be able to 
explore some of the diverse study and career opportunities in science and technology, and talk 
with amazing women leaders and innovators about their own experiences in science and tech. 

 
 
The Upper Hutt City Council offered students the opportunity to go on an 
exchange to Mesa, Arizona. Mesa is Upper Hutt's Sister City, and this is 
an annual exchange.  
 

This year the Council have selected Ruby France and Jordan 
Knapp.  Two students from Mesa are coming to stay with Ruby and 

Jordan for three weeks, and then they will go to Arizona to stay with them 
for three weeks. 
 

Congratulations on being selected for this exchange. 
 
 

YEAR 9 CROSS CURRICULAR MAYHEM 
Term 1 was jam-packed with cross curricular learning for our Year 9 students.  The English, Mathematics and 
Physical Education departments worked together to teach survival strategies under the broad theme of ‘Standing 
Strong’. This culminated in a full day extravaganza where the students were able to show and apply the skills they had 
learned during the term. Students needed to react to two scenarios, a zombie apocalypse and a plane crash. Some of 
the tasks included creating a stretcher, cooking on a gas cooker, escaping zombies and a blind obstacle course. This 
was a great way for our Year 9 students, staff, senior leaders and peer supporters to work 
together towards a common goal. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RELAY FOR LIFE 
Just a quick wrap-up to say a HUGE thank you to everyone (there are too many of you to single out individuals 
sorry!) who contributed to this event in any way whatsoever – it truly was a team effort and I know that the 180 
students who took part really appreciate the support that you gave them.  I was super pleased with their behaviour 
and attitude and their kindness to each other in trying conditions, and the way they represented themselves and our 
school - it makes me so proud to be a part of that group.  

To date, we have raised $19,718.44, a couple of hundred shy of our target of $20,000 – we are still receiving 
donations so might get a bit closer.  HC is the sixth highest fundraiser, and again I’m really proud of our whole school 
community for digging deep.  Here’s a link to our page, and to the top donors page: 

https://relayforlifewellington2019.everydayhero.com/nz/heretaunga-college-r4l-2019/members 

http://wellington.relayforlife.org.nz/event/relayforlifewellington2019/top_ten 

If you have any feedback to help the event run smoothly should the school choose to do it again in 2020, please pass 
it on.  

 

https://relayforlifewellington2019.everydayhero.com/nz/heretaunga-college-r4l-2019/members
http://wellington.relayforlife.org.nz/event/relayforlifewellington2019/top_ten
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JUNIOR ACTIVITY WEEK 
Once again Heretaunga College will be offering a range of activities for students to participate in at the end of the 
year.  Your son/daughter will have received a booklet and option form in class on Wednesday 3 April.   
 
If your son/daughter has not selected an activity please have them come to the office and collect another copy. 
 
Payment can be made once your student has been allocated to a group.  A note will be sent home advising which 
group your student has been placed in. 
 

 

HERETAUNGA COMMUNITY GARDEN 
The Healthy Food Project is underway. 

If you would be interested in helping to produce food and tending to the gardens for the local community food project, 
then put you name down and help out! 
Any age and stage welcome - if you don’t know anything about gardening, but want to give it a go, and want some 
fresh air, then come down - we would love to meet you. 
When: Every Wednesday afternoon 12.15 - 2pm at this stage. 
Limited spaces. 
If interested, talk to Mrs Pike. 
 
 

SPONSORSHIP FOR SPORTS TEAMS 
We are currently looking for local businesses to sponsor our sports teams. If you would like to sponsor a team please 

contact Claire Anderson 027530199 or email andersonc@heretaunga.school.nz 

 
 
 

DRAMA DEPARTMENT 
On 30 April our Drama students combined with Taita College and were 

visited by Young and Hungry "I am Maori" & Theatresports with Taita 

College.  The students participated in workshops and had a great time.  Both 

Taita College and our students enjoyed the interaction between colleges. 

    

 
 

 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS AT HERETAUNGA COLLEGE 
The Art Club 
Tuesday from 3.30 until 4.30 pm.  
Students bring personal projects or work with senior art students on particular school wide projects. They will have 
access to all the tools and materials.  The Art Club is open to everyone - including teachers.  
Maths 

Free afterschool Maths tuition is available every Wednesday in Morgan 5, from 3.15 p.m. – 4.30 p.m.  All welcome! 

Music 

Monday - Phoenix Chorale Choir at 7.20am 
Wednesday - Drum Line at Morning Break 
Thursday – Orchestra at Morning Break 
Friday - Guitar/Ukulele group at Morning Break 

 
 
 
 
 

mailto:andersonc@heretaunga.school.nz
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LIBRARY/WHAREPUKAPUKA 
On Monday 20 May we hosted author Helen Vivienne Fletcher for two spells. She had lots of 
useful tips and tricks for our creative writing students and we also got to see some of her 
slam poetry. You can see more photos from the event on our Facebook page.   

 
May Reading Challenge Points Update (23 May) 
Tokomaru -147 
Orongomai - 102 
Te Awa Kairangi - 71 
Remutaka - 68 
 

 
 

SPORT 

Congratulations to Grace Daue who competed at the Central North Island Area Skating 

Championships. Grace was entered in 2 events: 
  
Novice 1 Dance – Placed 3rd (Bronze medal) 
Novice 1 Freeskating - Placed Ist (Gold medal) 
 
This was Grace's first time at an away event and she has done extremely well. 
 
 

 

Congratulations to Elliott Porter-Wallis and Ethan Carey for being selected in the 

Wellington Under 14 Youth Futsal Championship Team.  They will compete in the national 
tournament in the July school holidays.   
 

 
 
 
Our Premier 1 Netball Team placed 6th out of 23 teams in the CSW Regional Netball Tournament on 16 May.  

This is great achievement as in the past few years we have been between 10th and 16th so this is a huge 
improvement.  
 
 

HOROWHENUA EXCHANGE 
On 8 May 140+ students travelled to Horowhenua to take part in the annual Horowhenua College/Heretaunga College 
Sports Exchange.  Our students looked amazing in their uniforms and were well behaved throughout the day.  
 
Thanks to Ross Douglas, Liam McKinley, Mitch Edwards, Siobhan Pike, Sue Hanlon, Te Honiana Ataria and Jade Eru 
Bennett for accompanying the group. We were well supported by parents with many taking time off work to 
accompany their team for the day. The staff at Horowhenua College made us most welcome and looked after us with 
lovely food throughout the day. 
 
We had a number of students who excelled at umpiring and coaching teams, notably: 
 
Jarrrah-Teal Maxwell - Basketball Referee 
Anil Theron - Junior Basketball Coach 
Sam Woolcott - Hockey Referee 
 
The results were: 
 
1st XI Football  5 - 3 Heretaunga 
Junior Basketball  35 - 41 Heretaunga 
Girls Hockey   9 -1 Horowhenua 
Junior Netball   43 -17 Heretaunga 
Junior Boys Football 1 - 14 Horowhenua 
Rugby    42 - 14 Heretaunga 
Premier 1 Netball 34 - 20 Heretaunga 
Boys Hockey   8 - 0 Heretaunga 
Senior A Basketball 52 - 49 Heretaunga 
Girls Football   3 - 1 Heretaunga 
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MUSIC DEPARTMENT 
Congratulations to The Three Headed Dragons for being selected to compete in the Wellington Regional Final of 
Rockquest. The final is happening in the Performing Arts Centre, Sacred Heart College, Lower Hutt on Saturday 15th 
June. If you would like to support them, tickets can be purchased for $10 through Eventfinda. 
 
Good luck to our choir, Phoenix Chorale, as they head to the Big Sing Competition on Wednesday 12 June. Tickets 

for the Gala concert can be purchased through Ticketek. 
 

 

CAREERS 

Open Days 
Wellington Tertiary Open Day - Friday 23rd August  
This is a big day for Wellington with the following Tertiary Institutes opening their doors to student, parents and 
caregivers: 
 
Victoria University 
Massey University 
WelTec and Whitireia Creative Campus Te Auaha  
WelTec Hospitality Campus 
Yoobee 
NZ Institute of Sport 
NZ College of Massage  
Elite School of Beauty 
NZ School of Tourism 
Toi Whakaari  
NZ Fashion Tech 
 
University of Canterbury - Thursday 11th July 
To register and get more information go to  www.canterbury.ac.nz/openday 
 
Lincoln University - Friday 19th July 
To register and get more information go to  www.lincoln.ac.nz/OpenDay 
 
Massey University, Manawatu Campus, Palmerston North - Wednesday 7th August, 9am to 2.30pm 
You can register for the day and get more information from 
http://www.massey.ac.nz/massey/about-massey/events/open-days/open-days_home.cfm  
Massey University are organising a bus – See Ms Hanlon for a permission slip.   
 

The University of Auckland - Saturday 31st August, 9am to 3.30pm 
To register and get more information go to  openday.ac.nz 
 
Auckland University of Technology AUT - Saturday 31st August 
To register and get more information go to https://www.aut.ac.nz/events/aut-live 
Careers Expo, TSB Arena, Queens Wharf, Wellington 
The Careers Expo is on Friday 21st and Saturday 22nd June, 10am to 3pm. 
 

Scholarships 
Information on Scholarships can be found on: 

 The Tertiary provider’s websites. 

 The MoneyHub website has a lots of Scholarships https://www.moneyhub.co.nz/scholarships-nz.html  
 
University of Auckland 
University of Auckland Top Achiever, Māori Academic Excellence, Pacific Academic Excellence and Academic 
Potential scholarships open for applications.  
These scholarships, and other scholarships for school leavers can be accessed via www.auckland.ac.nz/scholarships 
 
University of Canterbury Accommodation Scholarships 
There are 150 Go Canterbury Scholarship for Year 13 students from Wellington and Auckland.  Registrations open 
20th June. www.canterbury.ac.nz/gocanterbury 

http://www.canterbury.ac.nz/openday
http://www.lincoln.ac.nz/OpenDay
http://www.massey.ac.nz/massey/about-massey/events/open-days/open-days_home.cfm
http://openday.ac.nz/
https://www.aut.ac.nz/events/aut-live
https://www.moneyhub.co.nz/scholarships-nz.html
http://www.auckland.ac.nz/scholarships
http://www.canterbury.ac.nz/gocanterbury


A Learning Environment of Opportunity and Challenge 

LEAVERS JERSEY 

Year 13 can now order a Leavers’ Jersey.  The design has not 

been finalised but you might want to order this early. 

 
The cost is $90.00.  
 
So far the decisions are: 
- We are printing with EmbroidMe 
-The hoodies will be sublimated  
- It will be a pull over hoody 
-The main colour of the hoody will be grey 
-The logo design will be based on Rough sketch #3 
- It is going to include nickname, and two logos (one on the front 
and one on the back) 
- We must have a minimum of 10 orders to print 
 
Please see 
Jess in 13MD if 
you have any 
questions. I will 
keep you 
updated to gain 
your feedback 
as the design 
progresses. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SPARK JUMP – FREE INTERNET FOR UPPER HUTT FAMILIES 
The Upper Hutt City Libraries has partnered with the Digital Inclusion Alliance Aotearoa to offer Spark Jump to help 

get Upper Hutt families online at home. 

  

Spark Jump is designed for families with children under the age of 18 who don't have a broadband connection at 

home. 

  

https://steppingup.nz/get-jump/ 

https://www.sparknz.co.nz/news/Subsidised-broadband-Spark-Jump-UpperHutt/ 

  

Eligible families receive a free modem; 30gb of data pre-loaded on a pre-pay service, no fixed contract and can top up 

as they go through Skinny Mobile. Families work with Library staff to create a Skinny account and learn how to get 

connected to the modem at home. There is no data cabling required, just plug into a power point and power the 

modem on! 

  

For more information please contact Wendy Horne on 0274428913 or by email wendy.horne@uhcc.govt.nz 

 

https://steppingup.nz/get-jump/
https://www.sparknz.co.nz/news/Subsidised-broadband-Spark-Jump-UpperHutt/
mailto:wendy.horne@uhcc.govt.nz
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Perfect for Father’s Day! 
(As seen on TV!) 

Order now and $15 goes to our school!! 

Kiwi-As Toilets 

Where To Go When You Need To Go In New Zealand 

By Jo Knox 

 

A quirky and light-hearted coffee-table book and travel guide 

that takes the reader on a tiki tour of New Zealand’s top toilets.  

These toilets are places you will want to go to even when you 

don’t need to go! 

 
Kiwi-as Toilets is a quirky and light-hearted coffee-table book and travel guide 

that takes the reader on a tiki tour of New Zealand’s top toilets. This compilation of convenient convenience stops 

is full of facts and photos of fancy flushers, interspersed with splashes of toilet humour and toilet euphemisms. 

From toilets that celebrate their region’s heritage and scenery or showcase art and architecture, to wonderfully 

weird WCs and fun facilities, this eclectic collection of toilets celebrates everything that’s Kiwi-as. 

 

Order Form 

Please return to the Heretaunga College office 

Number of copies of Kiwi-as Toilets ($30 per copy) _____ 

 

Amount enclosed: ____________(cash/cheque/paid to school account) 

 

Name: __________________________  Phone: ____________________ 

 

Child’s Name: _____________________ Class: ___________ 

 

Books will be sent home with students in time for Father’s Day! 
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Jessie’s Roti: Natural ingredients: Locally Made: NO Preservatives! 

We are fundraising for our ‘Adventure Awaits’ EOTC 2019. To assist us in our fundraising, we are 

selling roti’s and sauce which is made locally!  

Option 1 ROTI – 10pk ($15.00) 

Option 2 Sauce ($6) 

Option 3 ROTI & SAUCE ($20) 

 

The Butter Chicken sauce is fully cooked and comes frozen in punnets of 480g - each punnet is 
frozen since no preservatives have been added. 
 
The Roti’s and sauce can be kept frozen for a long time - for more than six months. 
 
The Roti’s can be eaten with the sauce alone 'Or' as another idea, you can saute chicken with 
garlic, ginger and onion. Fully cook the chicken separately before adding it to the Butter Chicken 
Sauce. Bring sauce to boil and your butter chicken curry is ready. 
 
The Roti’s can also be used as wraps with any filling of your choice. It can also be used as a Pizza 
base to which you will add your favourite toppings. 
 
Two opportunities to order! 
 
1. Please place your order and payment to the School Office by Friday 14 June 2019 – Delivery 

by 3 July 2019. 
2. Term 3 TBC  
 
Payment can be made by cheque or cash to the Student Office  
Internet Banking: Bank Account Number is ASB 12-3478-0030501-00 
Particulars: Your name/Roti/Adventure Awaits 
 

Order Form - Approximate delivery 28 June 

NAME ROTI $15.00 SAUCE $6.00 ROTI/SAUCE $20 TOTAL 
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NCEA STUDENT APP UPDATE 
 

The NCEA Student App can now be downloaded from 

either the Apple App Store or Google Play Store. It is 

available to use in English and Te Reo Maori, is free to 

download and can be used from any smart device. 

This version displays and better supports multiple 

levels of NCEA and new users can simply add credits 

from previous years without having to also add 

standards information first. This means that students 

can track their progress towards various NCEA levels 

over multiple calendar years more quickly and easily. 

The App allows students to plan, select and set their 

NCEA credit goals and targets and to see how they 

are tracking towards NCEA Levels One, Two and 

Three, including Literacy, Numeracy and University 

Entrance. 

More information can be found on the NZQA 

website: www.nzqa.govt.nz/audience-

pages/students/ncea-app/ 

 

FROM THE FINANCE TEAM 
 

Making Payments 

Cash or cheque payments can be made at the college 

office between 8.00am and 2.15pm daily. However, 

Eftpos facilities are available until 3.15pm. 

Students can make payments before school starts 

each morning and during school break times only. 

Alternatively, payments can be made online. 

 

The schools bank account is: 

 

Heretaunga College Board of Trustees 

ASB:    12 – 3478 – 0030501 – 00 

 

Please ensure that if your payment is for anything 

other than fees, please advise i.e. Netball and, if 

known, your student ID number. 

 

If you have any questions or feedback, please contact 

Kirsty or Ady at accounts@heretaunga.school.nz or 

ring 939 9370 and ask for us. 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 
The Uniform shop hours are: 

Tuesday: 8.00am to 8.30am 

Friday:  3.20pm to 4.20pm 

Payment is to be made at the time of uniform 

purchase.  If you have an account with the school, 

prior approval from the finance team is required before 

uniform can be put on your child’s account. 

PARENT KAMAR PORTAL 
Access to School Reports and Other Information 

Each parent has access to the parent portal via the 

school internet page (www.heretaunga.school.nz). You 

find the link in the top right hand corner. Here you can 

access all of your children's academic data such as 

attendance, school reports, current results and 

teachers' comments as well as pastoral entries. 

Alternatively, you can download the Kamar app from 

the Apple Store or Google Play store. Access details 

were emailed out but if you have misplaced your user 

name and password, please send an email to Mr 

Reddy, reddyv@heretaunga.school.nz  

 

GENERAL INFORMATION 
Contact Details 

Have you changed your contact details? 

Please advise the office of any changes to your 

address, phone numbers, email address or emergency 

contact details. 

Signing In/Out of College 

Students are reminded to sign in at the student office if 

you are late to school. 

All students should have a note explaining their 

lateness or parents should ring the College absence 

line (939 9370 Ext 814) or email 

absences@heretaunga.school.nz 

When signing out to attend appointments students are 

required to present a note to the office. 

If a student is unwell they are required to come to the 

student office where office staff will call a parent. 

Uniform 

A reminder to parents that a note MUST be provided if 

there is an issue regarding uniform.  

Please name your students uniform. We can return 

lost items quicker if they are named. 

Panadol 

We do NOT supply students with Panadol.  If your 

son/daughter requires pain relief whilst at school they 

must bring it from home.  The Student Office will store 

this for your son/daughter in a locked medical box. 
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Arts a Go Go! Performing Arts School for Kids Upper Hutt still has limited spaces available in some of our popular 

drama, dance, singing, pre-school music, Irish Dancing and musical theatre classes. For more details, please 

see www.artsagogo.co.nz , contact rachel@artsagogo.co.nz or ph 0211441641. We have classes for babies right 

through to older teenagers. Beginners to advanced! Classes are held at The Spot, 651 Fergusson Dr. Try a class 

before committing to the term! (Waitlists apply to some classes.) 

 

Quiller Instinct - creative writing for young people is a weekly class at Arts a Go Go! Performing Arts School for 

students aged 11-18 who love writing! It is a course for creating stories, and understanding how we tell them through a 

range of forms, including short stories, speeches and scripts. The class is taught by award winning writer Hannah 

McKenzie Doornebosch, PhD and MA in creative writing from the International Institute of Modern Letters, BA in 

Theatre and Film. For more details, or to enrol, please see www.artsagogo.co.nz  or contact rachel@artsagogo.co.nz 

or phone 0211441641. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.artsagogo.co.nz/
mailto:rachel@artsagogo.co.nz
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mailto:rachel@artsagogo.co.nz
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Black Bean Brownie:  

I have fooled even the toughest of critics with this recipe - DELICIOUS!!! And very chocolatey. 
 
Ingredients: 

 1 400g Can of Black Beans 

 2 Tbsp. Cacao Powder 

 ½ Cup Oats 

 1/3 Cup Maple Syrup – Make sure it’s pure! 

 ¼ Cup Melted Coconut Oil 

 2 tsps. Vanilla Extract/Essence 

 2 Tbsp. Chia Seeds 

 ½ tsp. Baking Powder 

 ¾ Cup Dark Chocolate Chips (this is very rich, tone it down if you’re not that into a deliciously gooey chocolatey 
brownie). 
 
Method: 
Heat oven to bake at 180⁰C. 
Put all ingredients into a food processor except for the chocolate chips and blend until you 
get a smoother texture (you don’t want NO lumps though). Fold through the chocolate chips 
and then spread onto a non-stick baking tray. 
Bake for 20 minutes and then leave to cool before removing slice from the tray. 
It can be easier to put the tray in the fridge once cool enough to do so, before slicing. 
Store in an air tight container in the fridge.   
 

Nourish Me Style Shepherd's Pie 
 
This one pot wonder is a great take on the traditional Shepherd's pie but is jam packed with WAAAY more vegetables, 
and less dairy. 
 
For this mince part: 

 1kg premium beef mince 

 1 cup beef stock 

 2 diced onions 

 2 large carrots - grated 

 2 cups diced mushrooms 

 2 diced capsicums 

 125g spinach 

 3 Tbsp. Worcestershire sauce 

 3 Tbsp. Tomato paste 

 1 Tbsp. Crushed Garlic 

 1 tsp. Mixed Herbs (dried) 
 
Fry the onions in a wok with the Worcestershire sauce. Add all other vegetables and stock. Let simmer until 
vegetables are half cooked. Add mince and remaining ingredients and let simmer until cooked through and minimal 
liquid remains. 
 
For the mash: 

 6 medium peeled potatoes - diced 

 1/2 a small pumpkin - diced (about 3 cups) 
Boil the potatoes and pumpkin until soft enough to mash. Drain water and mash - no need to add milk! 
 
Putting it together: 
Heat up your oven to 180C, on bake. 
Spread the mince dish evenly in a baking dish, top with the mash. 
Bake for 20-30 minutes or until slightly browned. 
 
Makes 6 Serves.   
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 Contact Compassion Soup Kitchen 

 (04) 385 9299 

soup@compassion.org.nz 

www.compassion.org.nz 

132 Tory Street, Wellington, 6011 

 

SOUP KITCHEN PROVIDING KAI AND COMMUNITY TO WELLINGTONIANS 

Annual Street Appeal raising funds to continue providing food, meaningful activities and community to people in need. 

On the 14th June, 2019, over 200 volunteers will collect at 20 sites around the Wellington region, fundraising for the Compassion 

Soup Kitchen’s Annual Street Day Appeal. 

The Street Appeal plays a vital role in raising both funds and awareness to assist the community in the challenges they are 

facing, such as housing deprivation, addiction, poor mental health, food insecurity, and social isolation. 

“Without a sense of purpose and belonging, it is hard to call somewhere home” – says a Soup Kitchen guest. The Compassion 

Soup Kitchen provides a safe place where people are known, welcome and wanted. 

The Soup Kitchen offers kai (around 30 breakfasts and 60-80 dinners six days a week, from Monday to Saturday), social service 

support, access to technology, meaningful activities, and a sense of community to our capitals most marginalised and 

vulnerable. Two social workers walk with guests by supporting them to have their mental and physical health needs met: in 

arranging accommodation, access to financial entitlement, and finding employment opportunities. 

Meaningful activities are arranged for guests, such as fishing, sewing, developing computer skills, and our newest venture our 

garden, Tupaia. Tupaia provides us with fresh produce for the Soup Kitchen, as well as an ongoing connection, community and a 

place for people to stand – somewhere they belong and are treated with respect. These meaningful activities are important as 

they give a sense of community and purpose. 

The Compassion Soup Kitchen has been looking after the marginalised in Wellington since 1901. Everyone is welcome in the 

community and no one is turned away, regardless of their circumstance. 

Please support us at our next appeal to ensure this important 
service and continue its mahi supporting vulnerable 
Wellingtonians.  An hour or 2 of your time to collect for us at 
one of our sites around the city is greatly appreciated. 

For more information please contact Paula Jones 04 282 1951, 

Volunteer Coordinator of the Compassion Soup Kitchen. 
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Grand Training Holiday Programmes 
Grand Training runs fun computer courses in the school holidays. 

We have courses for all aspects of computer skills, from building 

your own computer, to encrypting a message with Python, to 

fighting a zombie in Minecraft.  The courses run at Wellington 

Girls College. Tell us what you want to learn about, and we’ll 

make it happen. Check out www.grandtraining.co.nz or ring 04 

499 2211 for more details. 
 

http://www.grandtraining.co.nz/

